
   Welcome to THE EXHAUST - EDMC News Letter
   

2018 - 70th Anniversary of the Motor club

Club Calendar  

October 2018
Tue 2nd  AGM and Natter Night at the Royal Oak, Main Street, Watnall in the Cabin – 

20:00hrs – followed by Buffett 
Thur 4th  Sun 7th International Rally of GB Wales
Sat 6th   Edinburgh Trials
Sat 6th  Set up all welcome for Harold Palin Memorial Stages Rally - Fulbeck
Sun 7th  Harold Palin Memorial Stages Rally - Fulbeck 

Clubs second stage rally of the year 
Sun 7th  Adgespeed Stages Rally
Fri 12th Sun 14th Mull Rally
Sun 14th Exmoor Clouds Classic Car Trials
Sun 21st Tamar Classic Trails
Mon 22nd  Committee Night– usual pub venue details HERE 
Sat 27th Sun 28th Cheviot Stages Rally
Sun 28th Kyrle Classic Trials
Wed 31st Halloween

November 2018
Fri 2nd Sat 3rd Motorsport Days Live
Sat 3rd  Neil Howard Memorial Stages
Sun 4th Malton Forest Rally
Tue 6th  Natter Night - at the Royal Oak, Main Street, Watnall – starts at 20:00hrs. Check the

website for more details. 

Fri 9th Sat 10th Poker Stars Rally IoM  (tbc) 
Sat 10th Wydean Forest Stages Rally
Sun 18th Hardy Classic Trials
Sun 18th Cadwell Park Stages Rally
Sat 24th   Hall Trophy Stages Rally
Sun 25th Allen Classic Trials
Mon 26th Committee Night – usual venue

“links” are set into this calendar – when reading via your PC, Tablet or Mobile Phone, you will be able to click the “links” to enable you to 
“hyperlink”/jump to more details on a specific website. (Just hover your mouse over the text and see if something “appears” to show it is a 
hyperlink.)

And if YOU have anything to add in to the Club Diary – please let us know.

FOR FULL  CALENDAR / DATES – PLEASE GO TO THE CLUB WEBSITE
http://www.eastwoodmotorclub.co.uk/calendar.html
If you know of anything you want to tell us about in the Calendar, just drop an email to 
secretary@eastwoodmotorclub.co.uk
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Secretary Update – OCTOBER 2018

Next Club Natter – Also the Club’s AGM meeting which will start at 20:30hrs prompt, first.  

Tuesday 2nd October 2018 at The Royal Oak, Main Road, Watnall see the website for 
details

Please do your very best to attend the AGM as it is your chance to have a say on how the Club 
is run – and with every position and post open to nomination, the chance to get onto the 
Committee and make a real difference.  It would be excellent to have some new 
faces/blood/thinking on the Committee every now and then – and I am expecting to see a few 
changes this time in a Post or two (no name no pack drill but  “webmaster” J  

Things the Committee are talking about at the moment, is looking to completely refresh the 
Social Media side of things over the coming months with a fresh and better Website relaunch, 
Facebook and potentially Twitter accounts being refreshed/set in place – all these things the 
ideal way that we must change in order to attract new and young(er) members to our Club.  I for
one, fully endorse and approve and encourage these refreshes and I don’t want to see our 
lovely Club slowly reduce to being an off-shoot of a SAGA Club.  We need experience for sure –
but we also need some youthful exuberance and breath of fresh air too to energise things and 
basically, keep the Club going! 

Going back in time a little, we had an excellent night out Karting run by Paul Davis.  Following 
the usual slow trickle of responses and entries (and then a dose of “prodding” of folks to get the 
entries in) – on the night Paul actually had a few too many and he personally had to stand down
and not take part to allow others to. Thank you Paul.

So with a “full entry” of 16 Karts saw some fast and very furious Karting action with a wide 
spread of technical abilities … but all fully enjoying the fun !  It was great to see youngsters 
having a great go at it with a few still too young to hold a driving licence, but not disgracing 
themselves – indeed putting to shame many who DO hold a licence; some even MSA 
competition licences!

Well done one and all – hoping the results will be in this issue and the overall winner doing a full
report (Mr Richard Hage hint hint!)

Turning to the near future – we have the excellent Harold Palin Memorial Stages coming – run 
again at Fulbeck on Sunday 7th October 2018.  Martin is looking for more marshals please so 
see / contact him direct.  And with the entries filling nicely it looks like its going to be a full entry 
again!

See the club website for more details and links to entry lists etc.

Plans are still in progress for a Skittles Evening, Ten Pin Bowling Evening, Table Top – and of 
course the usual Xmas Party Buffet and Wagstaff Motorsport Photo Quiz – all free – on the 
December Natter Night.

See you at the AGM  - please see Notice and last minutes and other paperwork in this 
newsletter - and following that the Natter!

http://www.eastwoodmotorclub.co.uk/calendar.html check this link for the Club Calendar
Mark Wagstaff, Hon Secretary    secretary@eastwoodmotorclub.co.uk         
WWW.EASTWOODMOTORCLUB.CO.UK
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Club Clothing

have YOU got yours yet.  Get “in” with the Club spirit and get a new Sweatshirt or Polo Shirt or 
Jacket. 

All very practical and good looking – See the club website and catch Rick Hickman asap!

# # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # 
#

What is happening? And Where?

Well following a close inspection of email Inbox and feedback at the last Natter Night – the 
response to my question re these Photos was …..NIL.

So FYI (if bothered) – its in Coventry 
(UK) when water board were putting in 
new drains and the Film makers of the 
original Italian Job said, can we use 
the “tunnels” to film the car chase of 
the 3 minis and the Turin Police motor 
bikes.

French Rally ace driver Jean Ragnotti 
was allegedly driving one of the Minis 
and when he asked if he could do a 
complete loop up and over, as told NO!
But some say that he did it anyway but 
was cut from the film in case other real 
drivers tried such a thing! ??

So with no interest in this type of photo - - - here’s one taken by me on my last holiday !  who 
and where (exactly!) 



Competition Secretary 

 I am expecting some points to be claimed very soon ,so wotch the club web site for updates 

 Don’t forget that you can improve your points standing by sending in a report of your 
adventures – a short paragraph or a full story with pictures, get it in and additional points will be 
allocated .

If you want to claim points I am also happy for you to catch me at natter night and let me have 
the details.

 You can find all these things on our Club Website – www.eastwoodmotorclub.co.uk

EDMC Championships – Rules

EDMC Championships – Points Claimed

Event Information 

 The second club event,  is almost upon us, the entry looking pretty good, so hopefully the
weekend of 7th October and will  be a successful event, if you wish to assist on the event please
give either Martin Freeman  or John Hickling a call, as any help that you may be able to offer
over the weekend will be very welcome. Let’s hope that the weather will be good  but I am sure
that we will take whatever comes, hopefully the correct type, if we can have an option.

So come on its your clubs event, come and help set up, help run the event , we need your help ,

                                                                                                                                                         



EASTWOOD and DISTRICT MOTOR
CLUB LIMITED

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN

That the

66th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Of

THE EASTWOOD and DISTRICT MOTOR CLUB LIMITED

Will be held at

The Royal Oak PH
Main Road

Watnall
Nottingham
NG16 1HS

At

20:30hrs Tuesday 2nd October 2018.

For the following purposes:-

1. To read the Notice convening the Meeting

2. To receive any apologies

3. To read the Minutes of the previous General Meeting 3rd October 2017.

4. To receive the Report of the Treasurer and the Accounts for the year ended 31st May 2018

5. To receive the Report of the Chairman

6. To elect the Directors and Officers of the Club

7. Any Other Business.

By Order of the Board Mark Wagstaff
Secretary
1st September 2018



Formal Letter of Proxy for the AGM.

This MUST be completed by the person requesting the Proxy and MUST be sent (in writing via the 
Post) to the Secretary at the Registered Address –
12 Ploughfield Close, Littleover, Derby, Derbyshire, DE23 2UT

This MUST arrive not less than 48hrs before the AGM is held (Sunday 30th September 2018 20:30hrs)

Previously issued Proxies no longer are applicable/can be carried forward.

“I, ………………..  of …………………………  a member of the Eastwood & District Motor Club 
Limited hereby appoint …………………. another member of the Eastwood & District Motor Club 
Limited, to vote for me at the Annual General Meeting to be held on Tuesday 2nd October 2018 and at 
every adjournment thereafter.

As witnessed my hand this  ………………. Day of …………………. “ 

Members wishing to raise Special Business at the AGM.

30 days written notice prior to the AGM being held, is required to be submitted to the Secretary at the 
Registered Address :
12 Ploughfield Close, Littleover, Derby, Derbyshire, DE23 2UT



The EASTWOOD AND DISTRICT MOTOR CLUB LIMITED

(Current and out-going offices held- for your information – October 2018)

Office

President Richard Hickman
Chairman John Hickling
Secretary Mark Wagstaff
Treasurer Charles Knifton
1.Director Steve Gozzard
2.Director Adrian Drury
3.Director Martin Freeman
4.Director Sandra Hickling
5.Director Paul Davis
6.Director Lee Sellars
7.Director Simon Naylor

Officers

Position

Vice Chairman Steve Gozzard 
Competition Secretary Sandra Hickling
Membership Secretary Paul Davis
Chief Marshal Martin Freeman
Press Representative Mark Wagstaff
Webmaster Mark Wagstaff
Awards Secretary Sandra Hickling
Newsletter Editors John & Sandra Hickling
EMAMC Delegates John Hickling

Val Moss
ANEMMC Delegates Sandra Hickling

John Hickling
ANCC Delegates Steve Gozzard

Adrian Drury
ACTC Delegate Charles Knifton

Dean Partington
Child Protection Off Lee Sellars



The EASTWOOD AND DISTRICT MOTOR CLUB LIMITED

Minutes of the 65th Annual General Meeting held at the Royal Oak PH, Main Road, Watnall, Nottingham 
on Tuesday 3rd October 2017.

The Meeting opened at 20:30hrs, with the President Richard Hickman in the chair.

1. The Notice convening the Meeting was read by the Secretary.

2. Apologies were received from:- 
Stuart Bartlett, Stephen Gozzard, Lisa Gozzard, Susan Knifton, Daniel Knifton, Nathan Marriott, 
Kath McArthur, Geoff Moss, Val Moss, Stephen Taylor, Steve Tilley, Cathy Wagstaff 

Proxies provided by 
No proxies

3. The Minutes of the previous Meeting (Tuesday 4th October 2016) were circulated and taken as 
read 
Proposed Simon Naylor
Seconded Steve Taylor
All in favour.

4. The Treasurer Report, Charles Knifton reported:-

Good evening.  Hopefully you have all had chance to read your Annual Report – you will see that 
overall we made a loss of £2,917.

This can be contributed to a variety of things – subsidising Club Members via Awards Night 
evening and buffets (£537), via club tabards (£288) and club clothing discounts (£283).  

We agreed to digitize all our known paper copies of Club Exhaust Magazines for posterity and 
history of the club (£1440) – and overall Competition Income reduced to a small £1k loss after 
events costs, buying stage equipment and supporting the Clubsport events.

But I have good and comforting news in that our Reserves are still well in hand and remain at the 
same levels as before and as such, the Club remains financially extremely secure and still able to 
support both motorsport and members with suitable and welcome discounts/subsidies.

If you have any ideas on how to spend any of the clubs money on equipment or promotion to 
benefit the club please let the Committee know; or better still join the Committee.

I would like to thank Sue Knifton and Malcolm Young for their continued assistance and if 
anyone would like the position of Treasurer I am willing to stand down.
 
Thank you.

The Treasurer's Report was duly accepted 
Proposed Simon Naylor



Seconded Martin Freeman
All in favour

The Financial Accounts were then duly accepted
Proposed Simon Naylor
Seconded Martin Freeman
All in favour

A special vote of thanks was proposed by The President to Malcolm Young for pulling all the 
accounts together and to Sue Knifton for all her work in helping.

 
5. The Chairman, John Hickling reported:-

Ladies and Gentlemen Eastwood Motor Club is still in good shape despite the operating loss last 
year as reported by our treasurer due to the loss on our event at Mallory Park and investment in 
new club cones for our events and the digital archive of old club mags.

Our club sport events last year included grass Autotest and the AutoSOLO at Fulbeck Kart track 
which were well supported.  Unfortunately due the weather we lost our PCT and lack of support 
for the Scatter and 12 Car rallies was disappointing.

Our stage rallies are continuing to run in 3 of our local championships ANCC, EMAMC, and 
ANEMMC with several crews registered.

The awards night is still proving popular in its present format and thanks to Sandra and Joy for all 
their hard work for the catering.

Finally my thanks to all the organisers who have devoted their time and effort in all our events 
over the past year.

John Hickling, Chairman

The Chairman’s report was adopted by the Meeting.
Proposed Lee Sellars
Seconded Simon Naylor
All in favour

6. Election of Directors

Office Nominee Proposed Seconded
President Richard Hickman Simon Naylor Adrian Drury
Chairman John Hickling Simon Naylor Mark Coulton
Secretary Mark Wagstaff Paul Davis Rob Smith
Treasurer Charles Knifton Simon Naylor Adrian Drury
Director 1 Steve Gozzard Simon Naylor Lee Sellars
Director 2 Adrian Drury Mark Coulton Paul Davis
Director 3 Martin Freeman Paul Davis Lee Sellars
Director 4 Sandra Hickling Charles Knifton Paul Davis
Director 5 Paul Davis Martin Freeman Lee Sellars
Director 6 Lee Sellars Martin Freeman Simon Naylor
Director 7 Simon Naylor Mark Coulton Lee Sellars

We thank them for standing for election. 

There was also a nomination for Mark Fletcher (prop Simon Naylor sec Adrian Drury) – 
following a secret ballot results declared as above



Election of Officers

Position Nominee Proposed Seconded
Vice Chairperson Steve Gozzard Simon Naylor Paul Davis
Competition Secretary Sandra Hickling Charlie Knifton Paul Davis
Membership Secretary Paul Davis Martin Freeman Rob Smith
Chief Marshal Martin Freeman Paul Davis Simon Naylor
Press Rep Mark Wagstaff Mark Coulton Paul Davis
Awards Secretary Sandra Hickling Marl Coulton Lee Sellars
Newsletter Editor/s John/Sandra Hickling Lee Sellars Martin Freeman
Webmaster Mark Wagstaff Sandra Hickling Paul Davis
EMAMC Delegate 1 John Hickling Charlie Knifton Mark Coulton
EMAMC Delegate 2 Val Moss Mark Wagstaff Martin Freeman
ANEMMC Delegate 1 Sandra Hickling Charlie Knifton John Minns
ANEMMC Delegate 2 John Hickling Mark Collins Mark Coulton
ANCC Delegate 1 Steve Gozzard Mark Wagstaff Ade Drury
ANCC Delegate 2 Adrian Drury Charles Knifton Mark Coulton
ACTC Delegate 1 Charlie Knifton Martin Freeman Sandra Hickling
ACTC Delegate 2 Stuart Bartlett Charles Knifton Martin Freeman
Child Protection Officer Lee Sellars Simon Naylor Sandra Hickling

The President proposed a vote of thanks to all the out going Committee and Directors and 
welcomed the incoming ones.

7. Any Other Business.
No other business was raised.

The meeting closed at 21:07hrs

Watch out for more details on the website.
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